
NARFE CHAPTER 1162
MONTHLY MEETING APRIL 25, 2014

The April meeting of NARFE Chapter 1162 was called to order at 
1:30 pm at Overland Park Lutheran Church by President Louise 
Lloyd.

The Invocation was given by Don Faidley followed by the Pledge of
Allegiance led by Frank McGough.

President Lloyd welcomed everyone in attendance.  

The speaker today was Dr. Anthony Evans, D.C., a chiropractor 
with Anderson Physical Medicine. He addressed the issues of 
balance, fall preventions; as well as, things we might be able to
do to help preclude or at least delay the need for hip or knee 
replacements.  He included brochures and answered questions from 
the members.

Copies of the March 25th meeting minutes that were approved by 
the minutes approving committee were provided on the sign in 
table.  As members signed in, they also could pick up the agenda 
handout containing some of the committee reports. 

Treasurer’s Report – Treasurer, Mary Haswell, reported a balance 
on hand of $7,550.62.  The report will be filed for audit.

COMMITTEE REPORTS:

Legislative: Louis Bornman, 1st Vice President, reminded us that 
the elections are heating up.  We must stay informed about how 
the candidates are supporting NARFE issues.  We need to check out
the NARFE website to get the latest information. 

Service Officer:  Elizabeth Bornman had her surgery and is doing 
great.  The week of May 4-10 is Public Service Recognition Week. 
The CPI-W for March was +.73%.  Everyone needs to update their 
will to meet new HIPPA requirements.  Elizabeth provided a 
brochure “Understanding Survivor Benefits for Federal Employees. 

Alzheimer’s:  Judy Arnold reported that a donation of $100.00 was
given for Alzheimer’s.  Judy is still accepting donated items for
the Silent Alzheimer’s auction at the Kansas Federation 
convention. 

Judy held a 50/50 drawing.  Ginny Glauser won the drawing and 
donated the winnings back to Alzheimer’s.  



NARFE Federation:  The annul NARFE Federation Convention is April
27-29 in Manhattan, Kansas.  We have 7 members attending:  Louis 
Bornman, Judy Arnold, Sheryl Gulley, Flo Biehl, Bruce Smith, 
Lorna Larson and Louise Lloyd.  President Lloyd indicated that if
anyone wanted to make a donation for NARFE PAC, that she was 
willing to take checks made out to NARFE PAC to the convention. 

Newsletter:  There are extra copies of the newsletter on the sign
in table if you did not receive one.  

Announcements:  Our May 27th meeting will be held at the American
Legion on 75th Street. They have Taco Tuesdays starting at 1:00 
pm (1 taco $1.25, $2.25 for two tacos) so you could eat prior to 
the meeting.  The bar is open for those who would like a drink.  
We will have a speaker from the Liberty Memorial WWI Museum.  

Hospitality:  President Lloyd thanked those that provided the 
refreshments for the meeting.

Respectfully Submitted by Secretary

Ginny Glauser


